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former service as Chief of Staff to President Trump, is not the person responsible for deciding 
whether to waive that privilege.  In addition, I would respectfully remind you that Congress is also 
not the arbiter of Executive Privilege.  Thus, while you have indicated in your letter that you 
believe there are many non-privileged subjects of inquiry that Mr. Meadows could discuss in a 
deposition, we may not agree with your assessment of the applicability of privilege to any given 
topic or specific question.  When disputes about Executive Privilege arise, they are traditionally 
resolved by the Executive Branch itself, through a negotiated accommodation between Congress 
and the Executive, or through the Courts if necessary.  Mr. Meadows, as a former senior White 
House aide, has no legal authority of which we are aware to unilaterally waive the privilege, nor 
is there any legal authority that obligates him to accept whatever position the Select Committee 
may take as to the scope or applicability of such privilege. 

We also understand that the Select Committee believes that President Biden is the sole 
arbiter of Executive Privilege, to the exclusion of former President Trump, over questions arising 
from President Trump’s tenure.  But as you know, that is a legal question that the Supreme Court 
has so far left open and the subject of a pending appeal in the U.S. Court of Appeals for the D.C. 
Circuit.  So long as that issue remains unresolved, Mr. Meadows is not in a position to disregard 
instructions from former President Trump to maintain privilege. 

Given these disagreements and unresolved legal issues, Mr. Meadows has not been able to 
appear for testimony in response to the Select Committee’s subpoena.  But we have nevertheless 
been and remain willing to find mutually agreeable means to share relevant information with the 
Select Committee outside the context of the testimonial subpoena. 

Contrary to your letter’s characterization of our offer to compromise, however, our 
suggestion of having a voluntary interview or deposition was only to follow a successful effort to 
engage in answers to interrogatories from the Select Committee.  I should note that the use of 
written interrogatories is specifically provided for in the Select Committee’s authorizing 
resolution.  See H. Res. 503, § 5(c)(5) (“The chair of the Select Committee is authorized to compel 
by subpoena the furnishing of information by interrogatory.”).  Without any substantive response 
whatsoever, you have rejected this offer out of hand. 

Nonetheless, your letter invites Mr. Meadows to appear voluntarily for a deposition to 
answer questions on what you believe to be non-privileged matters.  We will agree to so appear, 
subject to the Select Committee’s agreement to the following understandings and conditions: 

1. Mr. Meadows’s appearance is voluntary, that is, not subject to the compulsion of the 
subpoena of September 23, 2021. 

2. The Select Committee or its staff will in good faith limit the matters of inquiry and specific 
questions to that which it believes to be outside the scope of Executive Privilege. 

3. Mr. Meadows, through counsel, retains full right to decline to answer questions that he 
believes in good faith, with the advice of counsel, would require him to answer with 
information subject to a claim of Executive Privilege. 






